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"Rejoice in the Lord always; again I will say, Rejoice." (Philippians 4:4NRSV).
Some might ask the question, "How can we rejoice in our world today?" With the
devastating crisis in Ukraine, the ongoing mass shootings, record high inflation (not to
mention the price of gasoline), a country divided on many significant issues and a
government that seems to be stalled on getting anything done, we can certainly be
pessimistic about rejoicing.

Paul lived in difficult times as well, living through persecutions, imprisonments,
shipwrecks (three of them) and scourged with 39 lashes (five times). The world around
Paul suffered as well. The burning of Rome, ongoing persecutions of Christians, civil war
in Rome, the cities of Pompeii and Herculaneum destroyed by the eruption of Mt.
Vesuvius, the Jewish revolt against Rome that led to the fall of Jerusalem, the death of over
a million Jews and the destruction of the Temple.

A close examination of history shows that every generation has had reasons to be
skeptical about rejoicing. So in what do we rejoice? We rejoice in the Lord! The problems
of our world are what we should be praying about. Praying that we will not only endure,
but overcome as well.

Rejoicing in the Lord also opens us up to the opportunity to rejoice in other things
as well. We can rejoice that our food pantry never closed during the pandemic, even
offering more distribution days to help those affected by the closing of businesses. We can
rejoice that there are vaccines available for Covid-19 and we are learning how to live with
the virus. We can rejoice that we are back to worshipping in person. We can rejoice that
for the first time since 2019, we had a public confirmation service at which five of our
youth affirmed their faith in the Lord. We can rejoice that Christ died for our sins and
promised us everlasting life in Him.

Regardless of the times that we face, the Lord has also blessed us with many good
things and reasons to rejoice. But, first and foremost, we must rejoice in the Lord always.

I Jook forward to and rejoice that we will have our annual picnic this year. You
may have forgotten the fact that the picnic was cancelled in both 2018 and 2019 due to bad
weather conditions. I am hoping that we have both a great turnout and a great time. I also
look forward to the return of Vacation Bible Camp (formerly School). I have missed the
opportunity to interact with our youth during the pandemic.

Let us pray for God's help in the difficulties of our world and of our lives and rejoice
in the blessing's that He has given us, as we await the triumphant return of our Lord and
Savior Jesus Christ.

. As Paul writes, " Rejoice in the Lord always; again I will say, Rejoice. > Let your
gentleness be known to everyone. The Lord is near. 8 Do not be anxious about anything,
but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made
known to God. 7 And the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard your
hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus." (Philippians 4:4-7 NRSV).

May the Peace of God be with you,

Pastor Andy







SUNDAY SCHOOL, Spring 2022

God's Invitation To Join Him In His Work
For it is God who is working in you, enabling you both to will and to act for His good
purpose. Jesus said, "Unless a grain of wheat falls into the ground and dies, it remains
by itself. But if it dies, it produces a large crop. The one who loves his life will lose

it, and the one who hates his life in this world will keep it for eternal life" Philippians
2:13, John 12:24-25

While the essence of sin is a shift from a God-centered to a self-centered life, the essence
of salvation is a denial of self and a return to a God centered outlook. We must come 1o a
place where we renounce our self-focused approach to life and turn the attention and control
over to God. When this happens, God orients us to Himself and to the purposes He is
accomplishing around us. Experiencing God, (2021 Edition), H & R Blackaby, € King

In June we will begin our summer semester. All Children are invited to attend Sunday School.
We have classes every Sunday at 10:00 AM, except on Unity Sundays, some classes may not
meet, giving teachers the opportunity to attend the service. Our mission is to provide
Christian education to children in accordance with the Gospel to "Train up a child in the way
he should go and he will not depart from it". We strive to provide our children a loving and
safe environment, Have some fun this summer - come to Vacation Bible Camp, July 16™ to
22™, Registration will soon begin,

Join us every third Saturday at 8:00 AM, to make Peanut Butter and Jelly Sandwiches to
help feed the hungry poor. Next one is June 18™, Donate peanut butter, jelly, and bottles
of water, packaged snacks and warm socks. For cash donations please make checks payable
to "Trinity Lutheran Sunday School”. We have a wonderful group who come to help. We have
a joyful time of fun and fellowship. If you need transportation contact me.

If you love Jesus and love to teach or you know someone who does, please get involved. You
will be glad you did. The future of our children is of utmost importance. They need help and
guidance to develop a strong faith. Let's talk about it.

PRAISE THE LCRD FOR HE HAS BEEN FAITH!
Blessings to all in the name of our Lord, Jesus Christ!
Carl Nagel, Superintendent

Cell: 215-852-3217
dadx3d@comcast.net

Sunday School

MAKES A DIFFERENCE






2021 - 2022 Sunshine Class Happenings

Our Sunshine Class was able to resume meetings on September 14, 2021, for which we were
very grateful.

We meet on the 2" Tuesday of each month, (except July and August) at 12:00 p.m,, in the
church basement for lunch and meeting about our ways to spread “sunshine” to our church
family and friends. Each person brings their own sandwich for lunch. There is a different
"hostess” each month who supplies dessert for all and takes care of setup. This year we have
13 members.

Our group has a few “projects” we do to spread the sunshine, such as:

e Mailing greeting cards to church family/friends (birthday, get well, sympathy)

e Purchase and package tea bags and paper napkins for our food pantry to
distribute

o Distribute/deliver the flowers in the church, after services

e Prepare and distribute snacks for Vacation Bible Camp children (and teachers)

e Bake and collect from volunteer bakers, cookies to package up for the pantry
Christmas food baskets

This year we had our December meeting at The Phily Diner, as our Christmas party.

Our June meeting will be our “end of year luncheon”. However, we decided to not go out and
will be having our meeting at the church and each bringing some food.

If anyone would like to come out and join the Sunshine Class in September, we would be glad
to have you!

Have a safe and enjoyable summer! God bless!

Paula Williamson

Vice-President
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SOCIAL CONCERNS
SPRING NEWSLETTER 2022

A special thank you to all who donated hams, food and money for our
food pantry families at Easter. We were able to help 17 families.

Any food donations can be brought to the church and placed in the
barrel in the lobby or be dropped off at 25 Knight Ave on the 4th Wednesday
of the month between 5 and 6 pm. Just pull-up and we will unload your car.
Pantry distribution is the 4th Thursday of the month between 9 and 10 am
and 6 and 7 pm.

We are in need of the following: toilet paper, paper towels, tissues,
napkins, soap, laundry detergent, rice, potatoes, can fruit, can soup, mac
and cheese, pasta, pasta sauce, applesauce, pancake mix and syrup.

Sadly, our Clothing Coset is closing due to low use. No donations are
being accepted. Please donate your clothes to your favorite charity. Thank
you to all who donated throughout the years.

Looking further down the road, please watch for our Back to School
Bus to go up in August. We will be collecting Backpacks, school supplies
and clothes.

New members are always welcome. Please come out and join us. We
usually meet after the 10:00 service on the second Sunday of the month.
Hopefully, we will soon be back to our regular schedule. We do meet on the
4th Wednesday to pack bags from 5-8pm. and on the 4th Thursday to
distribute from 9-10am and 6-7 pm.

“Whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers of mine, you did for
me.” Matthew 25:40
Caring and Sharing,

Cheryl Morris Diane Kochon
cmorris157@comcast.net angel5422@comcast.net




It has been a while since we reported on the baptisms because of the
pandemic. From November 2020 to May 2022, we have had 18 babies
baptized. There were 8 boys and 12 girls.

As the baptismal historian, | keep records of all the baptisms. They are given
a Baptismal Certificate and they receive a white baptismal blanket from the
prayer shawl committee. | send each child a card on their birthday. The
cards are sent out until the child is three years old. | then send them an
invitation to come to Sunday School.

| also send them baptismal cards every six months until they reach the age
of three.

We are looking forward to more children being baptized and growing up and
attending our Sunday School program.

Mary Raws

Cradle Roll Historian



The Prayer Shaw! Ministry usually meets the first Friday of every month (September - June) at
10:00a.m. The exception would be for inclement weather or a holiday. Our schedule is as
follows:

2022 2023
Friday, Sept. 10, 2022 Friday, Jan. 6, 2023
Friday, Cct. 7, 2022 Friday, Feb. 4, 2023
Friday, Nov. 4, 2022 Friday, Mar. 3, 2023
Friday, Dec. 2, 2022 Friday, April 7, 2023

Friday, May 5, 2023
Friday, June 2, 2023

Distribution:

There were four prayer shawls delivered. Ann and Val dropped off 350, hats, scarves and
gloves to Cathedral Kitchen. U R Important 2 US received 57 items. The Vineland Veterans
Home received 10 lap blankets and 20 hats. The following organizations, Osborn Medical
Center, Unforgotten, Good Council received 165 items. Girl Scout Troop 30547 requested our
aid in qualifying for a Bronze Award. Baby hats and blankets were given to the Troop and they
sent us a note thanking us. Linda took 15 baby hats to the MD Anderson Cancer Center in
Camden. The Ukraine Relief Fund received 20 hats and 20 scarves and we donated three
containers of extra yarn to the Sts. Peter and Paul Church for their handcrafters.

Correspondence:

Barbara Anconetani has kept in touch with the parishioners and has acknowledged receipt of
several memorial donations. The list of correspondence and recipients has been updated and
she read the "Thank You” notes from VFW Post 3324, from Troop 30547 that was signed by all
the girl scouts, from Sunday School for our donation of three blankets for the homeless, and
from the knitters and crocheters of Sts. Peter & Paul Church.

Baptisms:

Mary Raws reported the following were baptized:
Cecilia Lynn Patton on 8/21/21

Lucas James Otero on 9/26/21

John Fitpatrick Hancotte Il on 10/03/21
Leonardo Michael Amato on 10/09/21

Stella Rose Amato on 10/09/21

Justice Rebel Curtis Hunt on 3/05/22

We are so thankful to our members and helpers who work with us in achieving the above.



JOIN US FOR A FUN-FILLED DAY OF
GOOD FOOD,
GOOD FRIENDS
MUSIC & GAMES!

Saturday, July 16t 12-4 PM
Red Bank Battlefield Park
National Park, NJ
Hope to see you there!

Please sigh up on the Picnic sheets Iocated on the table
on the Johnson Ave side of the Church.







ZadgdSodidbedbedbadbadbodbodsadbodbadSodbadbadbedbodbodbedadbodbed SedSedbedbadbadiad odoad odoedadbnd sodedaadndindndindoadindbnd sl sedsediodbadadiod sodd ot bod ol podiody

GRADUATES

% MARY L. RAWS- Graduated from Highland Regional High School June 15, 2022. She will be attending
% Rowen the Honors College in the fall.

£ EMILY WRIGHT- Graduating with honors from Samuel S. Yellin School. She will be attending Sterling
Htgh School in the fall.

RYAN LANDIS- Grandson of Julie Landis. Ryan wilt graduate from Cherry Hill East in June with plans
to attend York College in the Fall. He plans to major in Mechanical Engineering. Ryan was a stand-out
0 goalie for the Cherry Hill East Lacrosse Team and Team Captain.
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0 Congratulations to JOCELYN SHINSEKI graduating Summa Cum Laude with he BA in English at
¥ James Madison University. One more year left at JUM graduate school for her Master's in Education!
’ We are so proud of you! Love Mom, Dad, Carolyn, Eden and Fallon
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LOGAN TSVIK-Logan has graduated from Kresson School in Voorhees. He was an honor roll student
and excelled in Art with a keen interest in modern animatronics. In the fail he will be attending Voorhees
Middle School where he is looking forward to the many new programs and activities offered there,
especiaEEy Drama Club!

< Logan, your family wishes you nothing but the very best always. Continue to work hard, have faith and
& trust in yourself and we know that success will be yours. God Bless You always. With all our love: Mom.
> Lexi, and Memom & Pop Quinton

EMILEE SCHISPKE (Granddaughter of Carol & Milton Rowen, daughter of Michelle Rowen) graduated
with honors from George Washington Law School.

ANGELA ANCONETANI- Granddaughter of Al & Barbara Anconetani. Graduated from Liberty
> University on May 7, 2022, Her field of education is Studio Art & Communications. She is currently

S working at an elementary school.

ASHLEY SMITH- Granddaughter of Warren & Doris Smith. Graduated from Rowan University. She is
a Nursing Student at Jefferson in Philadelphia.
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PRAYER CIRCLE

Trinity has been blessed to have a Prayer Circle for at least 30 years! If you know someone
who would like to have someone pray for themselves or anyone you know, feel free to call Pat
Schmidt 856-845-3585. In turn, | would call each of four persons who then would call the next
person in their line and tell them what the situation and needs to have prayer.
Following that person, the next person would then call the next person and so on “down the
line”.

You would be given the name and age of the person needing prayer and an explanation
of what happened. When you are finished, please conclude your call and then call the next
person in line.

You may get a call at any time from 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. Only in an extreme emergency
would the time be different. No matter the reason begin the Prayer Call with “Hello. This is a
Prayer Circle Call.”

If you would like to join the Prayer Circle but don’t want a phone call, you can join our
email list. That way you would get any prayer request by email. To join please send an email to
Lorraine Phillips at Irlpeace@comcast.net .

If you have further questions, please call me and | will try to explain what else you would
want to know.

At this time, we have only women participating but we would welcome men to join our
group as well.

Feel free to call me if you would like to become a member. | wili be in touch with you to
know who your leader will be. At present, we have a total of 32 women! Thanks to each of you
to share God’s love to others!

May the love of the Lord bless you as you share this important ministry.
Thank you for your time and ministry for Jesus.

Paf Schmidt



Spring 2022 Property Report

Greetings in Christ, it’s been 7 months since our last report from November last year. A
lot has happened since then with the church properties. Some of the issues and problems we
dealt with were serious and needed to be addressed immediately others could be set aside
temporarily. Property meets the first Saturday every month unless it’s announced at another
date along with additional days during the week for some of us who are available. We will try
and put in chronological order starting with December of {ast year.

December2021:

Painting continued in the lobby area

Fire code violations were corrected.

The new HVAC units have been installed and inspected by the Borough of Runnemede.

A new led ceiling light fixture was installed in Sanctuary stairwell.

A stainless steel cap was installed on top of the church chimney after it was cleaned.

January 2022:

The church was de-decorated after Epiphany, we have a new memorial light Christmas

tree. The new tree is smaller and much easier to handle and all the lights work.

We have a contract with Independent Alarm Co. who installed a smoke and alarm

detection system in 17 & 25 Knight Ave. houses. Zindell Electrical was hired to install

the AC power for the new system.

February 2022:

A new sink, faucet, base cabinet, and counter top has been installed in the Sacristy

which was done in house by property.

Our old boiler developed a serious leak and could not be repaired. A new boiler was able

to be acquired and was installed by Anyzek Plumbing & Heating we were blessed to be

able to get one. Many thanks go to Ed Anyzek and his men for what they did to get us

a new boiler and installed in short time.

The new smoke alarm system was installed and inspected by the Borough and we are

now in compliance with fire code regulations.

The carpet on the Altar was repaired by Simple Charm Flooring (under warranty).

We have a contract for Great Plumbers of Blackwood to instali the new state mandate

of a backflow preventer check valve for the incoming water supply for the church. This

new device must be tested every year by a certified licensed plumber. We were able to
have 17 and 25 Knight Exempt from the new mandate.

March 2022;

Painting was finished in the basement stairwell to Fellowship Hall.

New switches and receptacles were installed in the Greeting Room.




March 2022 continued

Painting continued in stairwell up to the second floor landing.

Ceiling tiles were replaced in the Johnson Ave. entrance.

New led lamps were installed in 2 light fixtures in the Greeting Area to match the
other lights in the room.

The utility /oil tank room was cleaned, and organized.

April 2022:

The Greeting Area restroom was prepped and painted.

A WI-Fl extender was purchased and installed in the serving hall to bring better Wi-Fi
reception to the basement area including Fellowship Hall.

The double doors in Fellowship Hall are being repaired and painted.

Anyzek Plumbing & Heating completed repairs to the fresh water tank that supplies
fresh water to the boiler.

Property met with Tim Veigel who is a mason, and repaired our back stairwell and ramp
last year to give us an estimate to repoint our front steps and stained glass window in
the front of the church in addition to sealing and caulking concreate areas around the
steps. '

May2022:

Painting in the Greeting Area restroom is now complete.

Removed duplicator from secretary’s office to the dumpster area for salvage.
Assembled 2 small podium tables for the Sanctuary.

Mounted a used flat screen TV in Fellowship Hall.

June 2022:

Started prepping and painting the kitchenette area.

Replaced 2 toilet seats with new one in the Greeting Area restroom and the other in the
3" floor restroom.

Work continued on the double doors in Fellowship Hall.

This list compiles scheduled and unscheduled werk, some items need immediate
attention which takes away from some of the projects we like to work on.
In addition to the things mentioned we do routine monthly safety inspections and
dozens of jobs too small to report. We also assist other ministries when asked.
it takes a lot of work and planning to keep our properties in good working order, and it
would not be possible without the dedicated people who donate their time and talent
every month, and this is true of all our ministries, unseifish dedication by our members
to make our church function as a whole.
Our ministry in property is very rewarding, we work to maintain and improve our
physical structures, have great fellowship, and a knowing that as Pat Henry said many
times “ May the Glory be to God”
Yours in Christ, The Property Committee
Rich & Dave



FUNERALS: September 2021- June 2022
Our deepest sympathy is extended to the families and friends of those listed.

On September 2, 2021
KAREN M. ALEXANDER (60)
Of Franklinville, NJ

On September 9, 2021

JANE ALICE BOWDEN THOMPSON SR. (77)

Of Egg Harbor City, NJ

On September 24, 2021
MAY LOUISE POIRIER (86}
South Jersey, NJ

On September 25, 2021
ALBERT J. BEHRENS (82)
Of Williamstown, NJ

On September 26, 2021
GUYEL H. HOVERN (59)
Of Runnemede, NJ

On October 13, 2021
WILBERT E. HESS (88)
Of Mantua, NJ

On November 4, 2021
JOHN L. REINMUTH (58)
Of Barrington, NJ

On November 10, 2021
ETHEL C. CROZIER (97}
Of Audubon, NJ

On December 3, 2021
GERALDINE McADAMS (89)
Of Runnemede, NJ

On December 4, 2021
MARY R. RUTTER (92)
Of Blackwood, NJ

On December 9, 2021
ALICE M. DeGRASSE (97)
Of Deptford, NJ

On December 13, 2021
GEORGE R. LANDOLT (94)
Of Audubon, NJ

On December 22, 2021
ERIC S. LANDIS (78}
Of Barrington, NJ

On December 30, 2021
CHERIE D. ROGERS (45)
Of Sicklerville, NJ

2022

On January 3, 2022
FORREST ROBERT BIRDSONG, JR. (70)
Of Muilica Hill, NJ

On January 5, 2022
EDWIN W. KLEIN (64)
Of Los Angeles, CA

On January 14, 2022
F. JAMES READ (89)
Of Audubon, NJ

On January 17, 2022
CYNTHIA DAVALA (62)
Of Blackwood, NJ

On January 18, 2022
ROBERT C. DALE (52)
Of Somerdale, NJ

On January 22, 2022
GABRIEL MATEO ROUSE (5 MONTHS}
Of Runnemede, NJ

On January 27, 2022
JOHN J. LINGUITI (78)
Of Glendora, NJ

On February 5, 2022
WILLIAM F. HOLDCRAFT (795)
Of Bellmawr, NJ

On February 15, 2022
JOHN G. LOSE (85)
Of Runnemede, NJ



2022 FUNERALS CONTINUED-

On February 16, 2022
DIANE M. PRATT (74)
Of Blackwood, NJ

On February 17, 2022
JANICE R. WASSON (73)
Of Franklinville, NJ

On February 25, 2022
LINDA S. DORN (72)
Of Erial, NJ

On March 4, 2022
MARIE GILMOUR (85)
Of Woodbury, NJ

On March 11, 2022
VIRGINIA B. WHITE (93)
Of Coatesville, PA

On March 16, 2022
EMMA V. WATSON (90)
Of Stratford, NJ

On March 29, 2022
NANCY E. MARTINO (70)
Of Zolfo Springs, FL

On March 30, 2022
SALLY A. MARLEY (60)
Of Bellmawr, NJ

On April 8, 2022
LINDA FINCH (56)
Of Barrington, NJ

On April 6, 2022

NORMAN L. THOMPSON, JR. (69)

Of Somerdale, NJ

On April 19, 2022
DAVID HOWARD HALL (82)
Of Wyoming, DE

On April 25, 2022
NICHOLAS A. BROWN (31)
Of Elmer, NJ

On Aprii 28, 2022
KIMBERLY A. DECKER (58)
Of Blackwood, NJ

On April 30, 2022
CHARLOTTE E, SPAETH (99)
Of Runnemede, NJ

On May 13, 2022
DOROTHY E. JOHNSON (95)
Of Bellmawr, NJ

On May 26, 2022
JULIE L. HOEY (53)
Of Westmont, NJ

On May 26, 2022
EDWARD E. WARD (80)
Of Mantua, NJ

~ On May 27, 2022
KATHERINE CARYL KRUPINSKI (88)
Of Haddon Heights, NJ

On June 3, 2022
SALATRICE SINON (96)
Of Voorhees, NJ

On June 4, 2022
STEPHEN RICHARD WAGNER (75)
Of Voorhees, NJ

On June 16, 2022
BRIAN K. ORR (59)
Of Gloucester City, NJ
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IAPTISMS

On September 26, 2021
LUCAS JAMES OTERO
Son of Michael Otero & Erica Lattanzio
Of Runnemede, NJ
Born June 6, 2021

On October 3, 2021
JOHN FITZPATRICK HANCOTTE Ilf
Son of John & Amanda Hancotte Jr.
Of Glendora, NJ
Born February 9, 2021

On October 9, 2021
STELLA ROSE AMATO
Daughter of Michael & Michelle Amato
Of Glendora, NJ
Born October 7, 2019

On October 9, 2021
LEONARDO MICHAEL AMATO
Son of Michael & Michelle Amato
Of Glendora, NJ
Born May 1, 2021

On November 21, 2021
SHANE HARRISON DERN
Son of G. Scott & Lacey Dern
Of Columbus, NJ
Born July 6, 2016

On January 29, 2022
HARPER MICHELE COLE
Daughter of Gregory Cole & Heather Benish
Of Davie, FL
Born November 1, 2019

On March 5, 2022
JUSTYCE REBEL CURTIS HUNT
Son of Kindell Hunt & Emily Thompson
Of Runnemede, NJ
Born August 24, 2020

On May 28, 2022
SAVANNAH LEE DiGIROLAMO
Daughter of Gaetano DiGirolamo

& Rachel Patten

Of Deptford, NJ
Born October 25, 2021

Congratulations to the 2022
Confirmands

Nicolas DiCaprio
Hanna Morris
Lillianna Redrow
Craig Theisen
Emily Wright

SHANNON HORAN
Of Audubon, NJ
MARY JERES
Of Audubon, NJ
JOSH COLLINS
WELCOM Of Deptford, NJ
New Members PAM SCHWARTZ
Of Deptford, NJ

COVER PHOTO- The Pat Henry
Memorial Tree,
Trinity Pantry Runnemede, NJ
by J. Lipski
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A DOWBIPUL caruing

Before his ascension, Jesus tells the disciples
they will receive a gift and catry out a job.

Directions: Use the code to fill in the blanks and complete Acts 1:8, NIV,
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“But you will receive __ when the
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Holy __ _ _ _ _ comes on you; and you
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willbemy _ _ _ in Jerusalem,
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and in all Judea and Samaria,

and to the ends of the ”
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ACTS 1:8, NIV
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What you need:
* 2 Tbsp. popcorn kernels
* 2 tsp. oil
* 1 Tbsp. sugar
*» Brown paper lunch bag

Some popcorn plus a fittle heat

makes a big change.

as

What you do:

L.

2.

4,

Add popcorn kernels,

oil and sugar to the bag.
Fold the bag’s top down
about half an inch. Repeat
two more times. Gently
shake to mix ingtedients.

. Microwave for 1% or 2

minutes (or use the
Popcorn setting). Allow
bag to cool before re-
moving and opening it.

As you share popcorn with
family and friends, discuss
the change in the kernels.
Read Acts 2 together. What
changes did the disciples
experience? What was the
source of their power?










